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President’s Letter… by Wes Kirchner

Fredericksburg, Virginia

The staff is very helpful and anxious
to help us. Just like the previous
places we have been, we need to
generously support the business. I
would like to thank all who searched
for and recommended places to
dance. As you and I have found,
places to dance in the Fredericks-
burg area are few and far between,
and we would like to call Las Pal-
mas our home for a good while to
come.

Shirley and I have been busy the
last couple of months. In June we
really made the rounds. Club mem-
ber, Evelyn Shepard, as many of
you know, has been very ill. A
benefit dinner and dance was given
for Evelyn at The Elks of Fredericks-
burg with over 200 tickets sold.
Several of our club members were
instrumental in making this benefit
happen. Our club was well repre-
sented at this event with about 15
members present. We also at-
tended the CSA Dance contest in
Richmond. Sam and Lisa West
gave two workshops with about 50
people attending. Our in-house
pros, Heather and Craig Jennings,
placed second in the pro division
contest. Club member Joan McKin-
ney and her partner Tom Edwards
came in first in the amateur division
and Cathy Metcalf and Vaughan
Royal placed 3rd. Kevin and Joan
Byrnes placed 3rd in the Novice divi-
sion. Congratulations to all our
members.
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I hope everyone is surviving the
tremendous heat we have been
having. It's hard to believe it
wasn't that long ago that we were
up to our boogie walks in snow.
As many of you know we have
moved again.( Sometimes I think
we are Gypsies) Our new place
of dance is Las Palmas Cafe. If
you have not been there, come
and check us out. The dance
floor is spacious and it is a very
friendly and accommodating cafe.
The cafe has a nice bar and
serves light Puerto-Rican fare.

July/August

While attend-
ing the
A.C.S.C. meet-
ing in Fayette-
ville N.C. in
July, I was a
little surprised
to find many
clubs are in
about the same shape as ours.
Weekly dance attendance is down.
Bending the ears of other club Presi-
dents, I got some helpful ideas to liven
up our dances. Be on watch as we try
out some of these ideas in the near
future. As always we need to spread
the word about our club. We have
been getting more beginners lately, all
the while seeing some familiar faces
again.

A HUGE reminder that the Northern
Virginia Classic is July 23-24-25 at the
Dulles Hilton. This party is always a
lot of fun, with pool parties, free pours,
workshops, shoe sales, several DJ's
and music, music, music. They really
know how to throw a party. Check out
the flyer in this newsletter for ticket in-
formation.

Most importantly, mark you calender
for our annual 6th Cannonball Blast on
August 28th. Our plans are being com-
pleted and you are promised a great
night of fantastic fun. We hope to see
all of our members there. See Aud-
rey's article in this newsletter for more
information.

Virginia Shags!
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Way to go!

If you were not there, you missed a special event that brought people together that love the dance called
the shag. What a great opportunity for Virginia to shine and show how much we love the dance called
the shag. Thanks CSA and Richmond Shag Club, we all loved it!
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Virginia Shags!
Richmond Shag Club sponsored a Competitive Shag Association (CSA) shag contest on June 12 in
Richmond, Va. A great turn out of Virginian and Carolina shaggers came to both compete and watch
the incredible dancing. A great time was had by all as the host club laid out the hospitality with food,
drink and great music with our good friend Butch Metcalf in the DJ booth. We were fortunate to have
Sam and Lisa West do a workshop and share the evening with us. Awesome folks! The contest brought
together some wonderful dancing and our own Joan McKinney, Craig and Heather Jennings and Kevin
and Joan Burns placed in the contest making us all very proud. The results for our home state dancers
were:

Joan McKinney & partner Tom Edwards 1st place Amateur Division
(they have subsequently moved up to the Novice Div.)

Kathy Metcalf & Vaughan Royal 3rd place Amateur Division

Joan & Kevin Byrnes 2nd place Novice Division

Heather & Craig Jennings 2nd place Pro Division

By Audrey Borja
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2010 Officers
President Wes Kirchner wezleek@aol.com

540-226-6007
Vice President Audrey Borja ledgestonemanor@aol.com
Treasurer: Melissa Lipps melissadances@juno.com
Secretary: Sylvia Hapner gregory.hapner@comcast.net

Board of Directors
Don Borja ledgestonemanor@aol.com
Shirley Kirchner wezleek@aol.com
Darlene Weaver ceebay@peoplepc.com

Committees
Communications: Ron Lipps rlipps@gmail.com
Newsletter: Don Borja/Staff ledgestonemanor@aol.com
Dance/Website: Heather Jennings shagnva@crosslink.net
Fund Raising:
Marketing/Promotion: Wes Kirchner wezleek@aol.com
Membership: Melissa Lipps melissadances@juno.com
Music: Craig Jennings craig.jennings@tsc.com
Sunshine: Sylvia Hapner gregory.hapner@comcast.net
Hospitality: Brenda Bishop & Benda Atkins

Web site: www.battlefieldboogieclub.com

If you are interested in helping, contact someone above. If you have ideas, an article, or something of interest, please let us
know. Your help, service, and input are needed and can make a difference.

Evelyn Shepard Fund Raiser

Thanks to everyone that purchased tickets, made contributions, or helped
in any way with our benefit for Evelyn Shepard on June 25th. We had a
very successful night, serving almost 200 plates of spaghetti, had
wonderful raffle items, and were able to make a generous donation to
Evelyn to assist with her ever growing medical bills. She was very much
touched by the generous outpouring of support for her. Please keep
Evelyn in your prayers!

Extending Caring and Good Wishes

Our good friend and long time BBC member, Riley Crawford (husband of Karen Crawford)
had to undergo emergency surgery on July 3 for a cerebral hematoma. Riley is still in seri-
ous condition at Mary Washington Hospital but is expected to begin an up swing in a few
days following the terrible traumas he has been through. Please keep Riley and Karen in
your prayers. You may send good wishes to their home at 37 Larkwood Ct., Stafford, Va.
22554

By Bill Frostick
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Things are still coming in!
Watch the table on dance night for flyers...

July 23-25 NVSC Capital Shag Classic, Dulles Hilton

August 28 BBC Cannonball Blast, Fredericksburg

September 17-26 Fall Migration -SOS, Myrtle Beach, S.C.

Watch for local bands and events posted on our BBC web site.

What’s Up!

BBC’s new place to dance:
Tuesday nights at Las Palmas in Fred-
ericksburg. Let BBC know how you
like eating & dancing there.

409 William Street, Fredericksburg, VA

It’s a new place and new
adventure.
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July/August

Happy Feet Do Six Steps

Abbott , Angie 07/23
Bradford, Curt 07/09
Crawford, Riley 08/05
Gilham, Dan 08/02
Hapner, Sylvia 08/04
Jessee, Joyce 08/06
Jones, Frank 07/28
Love, Debra 08/16
Ohlund, Charlotte 08/21
Pradier, Jewell 08/09
Rodgers, David 08/23
Royal, Vaughn 07/29
Russell, Charles 08/03
Smith, Sonia 08/27
Thompson, Ann 08/27
Weaver, Darlene 07/22

July/AugustSPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

Due to the temporary changes of BBC
club location and logistics, we will post
our Dance Schedule each week on The Bu-
gle Call e-mail communication. Please
check your e-mails regularly for BBC news
Dance Schedule.

See The Bugle Call e-mails.

Line dance lesson the 3rd Tuesday of each month!!!
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By Craig

Jennings

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

Due to the temporary changes of BBC club location and logistics, we will
post our DJ schedule each week on The Bugle Call e-mail communication.
Please check your e-mails regularly for BBC news.
DJ Schedule - See The Bugle Call e-mails.



Floyd, Jolene

Floyd, Sam

Hibbs, Richard

Washburn, Philip

We extend a warm welcome

to new BBC members!

-----------------------------------------------
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LOGO ITEMS
BBC logo items are on sale every
Tuesday night and through e-mail.
Don Borja can be reached through his
e-mail (ledgestonemanor@aol.com)
and Doris Austin on Tuesday nights.
They are our BBC member represen-
tatives for logo sales. Please support
your club while getting quality mer-
chandise at reasonable prices. We
recently added shoe bags to our in-
ventory. So, if you don’t have these
items, check them out and plan to get
one of each.

Shoe Bags- $30.00
Shirts – $25.00
Hats - $15.00
Huggies- $ 2.00

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN

YOU
HELP?
If you have computer skills and would
like to help the BBC to compile and
produce the BBC Bugle newsletter,
please contact a board member listed in
the newsletter. We have a staff that has
carried the responsibility of the newslet-
ter for 3 years, and we would like for
someone else to have the opportunity to
experience this fun filled activity. We
look forward to hearing from you.

Snow and Weather
Emergencies!

Watch your e-mails for
snow and weather emer-
gency notices.

We try to cautious in coming
out to dance. Lets think
safety!

Thank You!

Disclaimer: To the best of my knowledge information in this newsletter is correct, but is not warranted and is subject to errors.



BBC Annual Party
By Audrey Borja

The 6th BBC Cannon Blast will be on Saturday, August 28 at the Fredericksburg Country Club.
Dinner will be served at 8:00 with happy hour (cash bar) at 7:30 and music and dancing

throughout the evening. Our theme for our party is “Welcome to our Hometown” and it plays
out in what we have in store for everyone. Our Fredericksburg home grown DJ, Jim Rose is

coming back from Myrtle Beach to play for us. Jim has made it big in Myrtle Beach and we are
very fortunate to have him come back and play for us. Many surprises to reflect our hometown
are planned and guaranteed to keep you delighted. Good food, great music, lots of dancing and
good friends make for a spirited evening. If you haven’t been among us lately, this is the time
to rekindle. Tickets are on sale now for $27 per person. What a deal. ---Please call Audrey on

703-401-5050 for ticket information. …Don’t delay, sales are limited!
Look forward to


